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PROGRAM
This month we have another, sensational, compelling speaker!

March 13t will be our next Branch meeting and we are celebrating Women’s History Month with guest
speaker, JoBeth McDaniel, a journalist and author, whose mentor was none other than Nelle Harper Lee, au-
thor of 7o Kill a Mocking Bird. McDaniel earned her MFA from Mount St. Mary’s, a college with a diverse
population.

She has written for magazines such as Life, AARP, House Beautiful, Veranda, Islands, Reader s Digest,
Newsweek, and Business Week. She has also co-authored and contributed to the following books:

ASPECIAL KIND OF HERO THE GIFT OF TRAVEL

The Star of ""Life Goes On'"' Inspiring Stories from Around the World

Tells His Remarkable Story edited by Larry Habegger, James O'Reilly

by Chris Burke and JoBeth McDaniel & Sean O’Reilly - JoBeth McDaniel, contributor

McDaniel will discuss the subject of mentoring, and we will find out more about what it was like to know
Nelle Harper Lee and the value of mentoring to young women today. JoBeth McDaniel will speak from 30-45
minutes and there will be a Q & A afterwards.

A link for her books is here: https://www.jobeth.com/

Directions on how to get into ZOOM will be sent to you on Friday, March 12, 2021.

The usual reservations, lunch and hotel ambiance will now be your comfortable chair and familiar surround-
ings. There are some people who will even take their computer to a landscaped garden. Take joy in no traffic
or parking just join the meeting with ZOOM.

The meeting starts at 11 AM, however, you can log in starting at 10:30 AM. This will give you time to social-
ize with friends. If you don’t have the internet or have an old computer you can call in by phone and hear the
whole program.

To ensure you receive an e-mail invitation to the ZOOM meeting contact:

Cindy Birt, E-mail Coordinator cindybirt@roadrunner.com

Sharon Heck, President s.heck4peace@gmail.com
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

We had an outstanding Branch meeting on ZOOM February 13, to commemorate Black History Month. The
speakers were so excellent as they shared their experiences growing up, being educated, and being employed as
African American females. We owe a debt of gratitude to Laura Guillory, Shonda Buchanan, and Dr. Linda
Oubre. They were so open in sharing their lives and experiences; we learned a great deal.

National AAUW Board has increased their per member dues by $3.00 for the coming year. They have reduced
staff and cut other expenses, but there is still need of more revenue. They have a large endowment, but it is
designated for grants and other purposes and cannot be used for their everyday expenses. We will be passing
this $3.00 increase on to each of you. Our Branch dues and the California State dues will remain the same, so
dues for 2021-2022 will be $106. Our treasurer, Kay Clark, will be accepting your checks after March 15, or
you may pay online at the AAUW.org website.

The National AAUW Board has proposed a change to the Bylaws of the organization. They wish to remove the
requirement that you have a degree in order to be a member of AAUW. Some of the reasoning given is that it is
the right thing to do. We are excluding women without degrees and this makes us an exclusive organization.
AAUW has been denied grants because of the degree requirement for all members. This decision requires a
vote of the membership which will be held online between April 7 and May 17, 2021. Watch for more informa-
tion about this vote in our April newsletter.

A nominating committee has been formed for the Branch. For 2021-2022 several positions need to be filled, so
if someone calls you, please give thoughtful consideration to serving our AAUW Branch. We have a wonderful
group of women in our Greater Whittier Area Branch of AAUW. I have thoroughly enjoyed serving with them,
even in this year of the pandemic, and look forward to continue serving on the Board as Past President. Think
very hard about taking on a job if you are asked. If you would like to volunteer, give me a call. 562-698-0476

Sharon Heck, Branch President

AAUW MISSION STATEMENT - To advance equity for women and girls through research, education
and advocacy.

FROM THE FINANCE CORNER

This is a reminder, that dues for 2021-2022 can be paid starting March 15. The total this year is $106.00 be-
cause there was an increase in national dues. State and local dues remain the same.

Please send a check or pay online. Invoices will be emailed around that time if you want to pay online by credit
card. Checks should be made out to GWA AAUW (Greater Whittier Area AAUW) and mailed to me at:

11915 Inez St. #8.
Whittier, CA 90605

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Kay Clark, Treasurer




PUBLIC POLICY

This month, I am sharing with you public policy news and updates from National. I am also asking that each of
you send me an email with a public policy issue that you would like to see covered in April. It would be great
to get member input. Send to patricia@fullerton.edu. Thanks.

Public Policy News from National
by Kathi Harper, Public Policy Co-Chair AAUW California

On February 2, 2021, my co-chair Sue Miller and I met via ZOOM with AAUW Public Policy Director Kate
Nielsen and her assistant Robin Lucas, along with state public policy chairs across the nation, to get updates on
changes to the public policy landscape with the a new administration and Congress. Here is a summary of what
we thought members would like to know:
1. AAUW Public Policy team sends notice of our priorities for the new year
a. Letter to the President, focused on
i. Women’s Economic Security
ii. Education Access
b. Letter to 117th Congress
1. Passing the Paycheck Fairness Act
ii. Passing the Equity in Education Act
c. Both found at aauw.org/resources/policy/documents
2. Also outlined Admin and Congressional Priorities
a. Biden-Harris in the 1st 2 weeks — 41 Exec orders
1. Covid, including student-debt relief and opening of schools

il. Anti-discrimination, including removing barriers, DACA relief and a Task Force to re-
unite families

iil. Protecting women’s health at home and abroad, including access to abortions
b. Coming Legislation from Congress

1. Covid relief — 1.9 Trillion package

1. Paid sick & family leave extended thru Sept (14 weeks)
2. Increase min wage to $15

3. Assistance to those at risk of losing jobs &/or their homes
4. $3B to help women with food relief for their families

5. $25B emergency fund for child care providers
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A BIG Thank You to all of our Greater Whittier Area AAUW (GWA AAUW) members who attended Feb-
ruary’s AAUW Fund Fundraiser via ZOOM. The event was successful having raised $1,100 which will go
toward furthering the career futures of women to advance their studies, conduct research and expand their
career opportunities.

The evening started with a fun warm-up, a Q&A, which revealed the strengths of each of our AAUW online
guests. We had the opportunity to learn more about one another and enjoyed the rest of the evening with
more games and prizes.

I am so proud of our Branch - we took our shelter-in-place pandemic limitations and created a new way to
meet, particularly for our members who in the last years have found it difficult to attend our now former in-
person gatherings. Our online gatherings have allowed us to continue with our important work and mission,
participate in information-filled Branch meetings, and meet our fundraising goals to help build the careers of
women.

Again, from the bottom of my heart, to our GWA AAUW members, thank you for your giving heart and sup-
porting the AAUW Fund.

Dolores Gonzalez-Hayes

INTERNATIONAL CONCERNS

Our International Concerns section is reading a book printed each year by the Foreign Policy Association titled
Great Decisions. The book contains eight articles on a variety of topics, and we read one article each month.
This will be our first discussion from the 2021 edition.

Our meetings are on the third Thursday each month at 10 AM. On March 18 we will meet by ZOOM at 10 AM
and I will be sending you the ZOOM invitation. I will be happy to have a practice session with anyone who
needs help connecting to a ZOOM meeting. Just let me know. S.Heck4peace@gmail.com - 562-698-0476

Our topic for the Thursday, March 18 meeting will be Global Supply Chains and U.S. National Security,
Chapter One in the 2021 Great Decisions. If you do not have the book, you might be able to access some in-
formation on the Foreign Policy Association website. www.fpa.org/great decisions

Paula Ocampo will be leading the discussion on March18. Everyone reads the material ahead of time, and we
have a lively discussion around the topic. If you have other newspaper articles or materials, we are happy for
you to share them. All are welcome to join us for International Concerns on Thursday March 18, 10 AM. If
you are new to us, send me your email so you will be included on the ZOOM invitation.

Sharon Heck, Co-chair
Sheryl Crockey, Co-chair .

g‘k
=




MEMBERSHIP

AAUW National is increasing its dues this year by $3.00, changing GWA-AAUW’s total dues to
$106.00. Please note the new 2021-2022 GWA-AAUW application. You can start renewing your
2021-2022 membership after March 15t through June 30th. Membership runs July 1st — June 30th
every year.

March is the month we are celebrating our members with 10 — 19 years of membership. When you
see one of these women, please be sure to congratulate them on their longevity.

Beverly Ball 15 years of membership
Virginia Boles 19 years of membership
Dorothy Carras 18 years of membership
Kelly Collazo 11 years of membership
Elizabeth Ellis 14 years of membership
Judith Flanders 15 years of membership
Sharon Heck 19 years of membership
Kaye Kidwell 19 years of membership
Joyce Paul 17 years of membership
Carole Restovich 11 years of membership
Lynda Richardson 12 years of membership
Sue Settlage 12 years of membership

Shirley A. Stewart 14 years of membership
Georgine Sweeney 16 years of membership
Cherie Trapani 11 years of membership
Brigitta Weger 11 years of membership

Our membership numbers have decreased slightly this year - a couple of women have moved out of
the area and we sadly have had several deaths (Shirley Campbell, Rose Mary Yetter, and Kathy Lu-

ciano). We currently have 125 members listed: 103 members to 6/30/2021; 22 members Life Mem-

bers.

We are looking at possibly having a Meet & Greet summer meeting. This would be an event to invite
potential new members. The Meet & Greet will depend on the recommendations from the California
Department of Public Health and Governor Newsom. We’ll keep you posted.

The following is from the national AAUW Board of Directors, taken from AAUW.org website.

“The AAUW Board of Directors strongly supports elimination of the degree requirement for mem-
bership and will put the requirement up for a membership vote this spring. This important change is a
critical step in bringing AAUW’s bylaws and membership requirement in line with our mission of
advancing equity for women and girls. While AAUW is fiercely committed to the educational at-
tainment of all women, given our commitment to inclusion, this is simply the right thing to do.

“Proposals to eliminate the degree requirement for membership have come before the membership
for vote a number of times. The Board feels very strongly that while the degree requirement made
perfect sense at AAUW s inception, this requirement is now counter to our mission, and limits our
ability to build the capacity needed to increase our impact as an organization.

Voting will open on April 7, 2021, and close May 17, 2021 5 PM ET.”



“Some Talking Points for Elimination of the Membership Requirement.

The reasons we should drop the education requirement are simply:

1. Because it is the right thing to do

2. Because it is in keeping with our mission to advance gender equity.

Eliminating the degree requirement will bring AAUW membership criteria in line with its mis-
sion-to advance gender equity.

Greater diversity can only strengthen AAUW and our ability to advance equity.

Times have changed and society has changed. AAUW strives to meet our mission and society’s
needs today.

AAUW empowers women. How does keeping the membership requirement help you empower
women?

Just like our founding mothers, we can be role models for positive change in the world. But we
cannot have the impact we seek when our membership criteria don’t match our mission and val-
ues.

AAUW is unique due to our breadth of programming, research, policy and advocacy, fellowships
& grants, and most importantly, a grassroots membership that can be mobilized to fight for what
we believe in. We should open this powerful grassroots network up to all who want to join the
fight.

Education comes in many forms. Those who do not have degrees can still be strong advocates for
our mission.

MLSF’s ANONYMOUS ANGEL

It is with a heavy heart and a lot of tears that I write this article. Leeba Lessin, my beloved friend and
MLSF’s Anonymous Angel, died on January 25, 2021 from leukemia.

Leeba was one of a kind: brilliant, inquisitive, loving, kind, humble, generous and a woman of profound
faith. I first met Leeba at church and got to know her when I joined a Bible study group she led. She was a
scholar, philosopher, teacher, leader, friend, helper, comforter, listener, world traveler and so much more.
She left an incredible legacy, most of which no single person knows. She was a health care expert and vi-
sionary who impacted health care delivery systems nationally and served as Vice President of PacifiCare
and Founder/President of CareMore. Many Whittierites knew her as the owner of Aunties Café/Bakery,
Lift Coffee Roasters and Four Bricks. She was a lover of the arts and founded ArtForms Whittier in 2013.
She also served on the Los Angeles Master Chorale board of directors.

Over the years, Leeba and I periodically met for breakfast or lunch to “catch up” and have some girl-time.
In March 2017, I told her how MLSF funds scholarships and educational projects for women and girls and
what we do to raise money to support these efforts. Leeba soon emailed me and offered to match the mon-
ey we raised. She never wanted to draw attention to herself and asked for confidentiality and anonymity
until “later.” Thus, she became our Anonymous Angel who matched our fundraising efforts dollar-for-
dollar in 2017, 2018 and 2019.

Leeba was diagnosed with leukemia in May 2019. She fought and fought. We all prayed and prayed that
the treatments and stem cell transplant would beat the dreaded disease. She received wonderful care at
City of Hope, but leukemia won. We lost our precious Leeba.
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!!louti;ﬂl women since 1881 MEMBERSH'P APPLICAT'ON FOR" fOf YEAR 2020-2021

Please fill out completely and mail with check made payable to: Greater Whittier Area AAUW
Mail/give your check to: Branch Treasurer GWA-AAUW, P.O. Box 5333, Whittier, CA 90607-5333

ANNUAL DUES [] Paid Life Member $44 [1 Student $38.81
Please choose
Membership type: [1 General $106 [1 Dual $24

{National Dues $62 + State Dues $20 + Branch Dues $24 = $106 TOTAL}
REMINDER $80 of YOUR DUES IS TAX DEDUCTILE
To order the following items, please include/add the following to your check:

[] 1 want the yearbook insert mailed to me - $2

[] 1 want the AAUW binder, cost $6 + (if mailed, postage $5 = $11)

If all your information is the same as in the yearbook, just print your name and write
“INFORMATION SAME AS LAST YEAR” across the application.

*Fill in starred items to update your information. New members must complete ALL information.
Today’s Date:

Do you have a sponsor? If so, who?

Your Title: Mrs. Ms. Miss Other

*Last Name *First Name *Middle Initial

Spouse’s Name

*Address *City “ap
*Home Phone *Cell Phone

“Work Phone *Email address

Degree Year Major
College/University

Degree Year Major
College/University

Degree Year Major

College/University




THIE SPOTLIGHT

The Math-Science Conference for Eighth Grade Girls did not take place this year because of COVID-19. This is the
first year since 1994, when I was president, it has not occurred. Did you notice?

I went to Minneapolis, Minnesota for the1993 National AAUW Convention. I sat down for coffee one morning and
started talking to a woman. Since I was the incoming president, I asked about their special branch activities. That is
when I learned about a Math-Science Conference. I thought it a terrific idea and brought it back to our Branch. I
asked Ginny Ball and Dr. Ellen Larson to help me with speakers and middle schools. With info in the newsletter,
there was an overwhelming response from the members to help. It was called “Potential Unlimited.”

Our big problem was the venue, as Whittier College kept putting me on hold. Finally, as time was getting tight, |
said I would contact Rio Hondo. Whittier said yes- finally. We could start to print information. In the beginning, we
paid for lunches and snacks as well as made arrangements for buses to transport students and teachers. We had 218
students and 28 speakers with two in each room making three presentations. Sound familiar? Ginny came to my
home and we brainstormed clever titles for the speakers. (A lot of work so the title idea was dropped.) Some of the
professional women have returned many years. We had morning refreshments and members brought salads for a
speaker luncheon. The speakers would not always be in the same groupings so it was fun to see them greet each
other enthusiastically in following years. Ruth White introduced Dr. Dawn Terashita, LA County Epidemiologist,
the first year she came and said, “I have to practice how to say that word.” This year how many times with the pan-
demic have you heard the word epidemiologist?

After I retired, I returned to chair for about five years when we went to Rio Hondo because of construction at Whit-
tier College.With a new venue, it was like starting all over again with the planning. Then one year, when sitting on
the podium listening to the keynote speaker, the president turned to me and said we could not come back the next
year because of future construction. So, we are now back where we started at Whittier College with much improved
technology than from the ‘90°s.

When I was chairing, I decided, since I like to make my choice of speakers, I would let the girls also. I promised
one speaker choice but usually gave them two of their three choices. It takes a lot of sorting on a big dining room
table to accomplish and I am ever so grateful to Sharon Heck, chair, who has continued doing this. Now she can
probably computer sort number of room chairs with choices.

Why did I latch onto the M/S idea I heard over coffee? Well, I have a B.S. from the University of Minnesota, but
the real reason is my high school chemistry teacher. He didn’t think the four girls, in his chemistry class, should be
there; he only thought boys should. He ignored us. Without my lab partner, Glenn, to help me figure out what was
under the microscope I would have struggled.

So, Mr. Pulver, you have no idea how your treatment of four girls in the high school chemistry class was the impe-
tus for the M/S Conference. It has allowed many eighth grade girls to hear amazing math, science, and technology
speakers and help encourage their selection of classes in high school.

I wanted to pay tribute in this “Gap” year to all of our members who have chaired the conference and have helped
with the many details since 1994. This has been a year of respite for the members. I hope that we will return strong
in 2022 to have once again a fantastic Math-Science Conference.

Marian Locke
Footnote:

At Rio Hondo College, as chair, I worked with Rachel Garcia, President’s secretary, and Henry Gee, President’s
assistant, in making the M/S arrangements. This year and also last, in their new roles with the Rio Hondo Founda-
tion, I am again working with them as Scholarship Chairman for Assistance League Whittier.



The Second Spotlight!

The Circle of Life continues as it always does. Some notes about members who have recently passed on:

Susan Halliday tells us that “Kathy Luciano is a friend of ours. Her husband Richard & Doug were both in the
plastic industry & shared some business. I met Kathy in 1981. She was the head of all nurses at PIH for years
& very well respected throughout her profession.

She had just entered into hospice in mid, January, however had been on oxygen for the last number of years.
Kathy will definitely be missed.”

Dolores Seidman reached out to Shirley Campbell’s niece, Laura Morales who tells us, “Shirley suffered a
stroke in late December of 2018 and has been in assisted living ever since. She always appreciated reading the
newsletters but I didn’t know there were people she was in contact with or I would have updated you earlier.
This past Thanksgiving she had another stroke and on Nov 28 she had a heart attack and died. We haven’t had
a memorial service yet since the cemetery isn’t open due to COVID.” Dolores asked about Shirley’s favorite
books so that we could make our normal library donation in her name. She liked mysteries and Margaret Tru-
man was her favorite author. Anyone wishing to send a sympathy card can send it to Mary & Laura Morales;
10718 Asher St., E1 Monte, CA 91731.

Ann Topjon passed on information about Rosemary Yetter that was published in the Whittier Public Library
Foundation newsletter. Rose Mary was a UCLA graduate in Sociology, worked in the LA County Department
of Public Social Services, and in public relations and research. She married her husband, Bill in 2003 and they
enjoyed traveling. In addition to AAUW, she was an Assistance League, PEO and volunteer for the Hillcrest
Festival, among other organizations.

Many of us know of the years that our member, Brenda Jahn, dedicated to caring for her husband, Peter, who
was also an AAUW member for several years. Peter suffered from cancer and other ailments and died of heart
failure on January 30, 2021. There will be no memorial service until after COVID, but you may send condo-
lences to Brenda at 1339 North Padonia Ave.; Whittier 90603-1744.

On the other (joyful) side of the circle, Maura Greeley and her husband, Dom Adamo, are pleased to announce
the arrival of their second grandson, Joseph Michael, born February 6, 2021 to daughter Meghan and son-in-
law, Jose Samora. First son, Dominick Jordan, age 6, is thrilled to be a big-brother.

Congratulations to Mandy Knight, Recording Secretary Extraordinaire, for winning the “virtual” prize for be-
ing the first person to respond to this year’s Myra Long Scholarship Fund nonevent fundraiser. Thank you,
Mandy for your support!




SECTION INFORMATION

MYSTERY MAVENS

Mystery Mavens will meet on Wednesday, March 17, 2021 on ZOOM at 7 PM. The book will be Mur-
der with Peacocks by Donna Andrews. Mandy Knight will lead the discussion.

“So far Meg Langslow’s summer is not going swimmingly. Down in her small Virginia home-
town, she’s maid of honor at the nuptials of three loved ones — each of whom has dumped the planning
in Ker capable hands. One bride is set on including a Native American herbal purification ceremony,
while another wants live peacocks on the lawn. Only help from the town’s drop-dead gorgeous hunk,
disappointingly rumored to be gay, keeps Meg afloat in a sea of dotty relatives and outrageous neigh-
bors.

And, in a whirl of summer parties and picnics, Southern hospitality is strained to the limit by an
offensive newcomer who hints at skeletons in the guests’ closets. But it seems this lady has offended
one too many when she’s found dead in suspicious circumstances, followed by a string of accidents—
some fatal. Soon, level-headed Meg’s to-do list extends from flower arrangements and bridal registries
to catching a kille—before the next catered event is her own funeral.”

If you have any questions, please call or email Sharon Heck. 562-698-0476 S.Heck4peace@gmail.com
The book for the remainder of 2020-2021 is:

May 19, 2021
Death on Demand by Carolyn Hart

Sharon Heck. Chair

MODERN TRENDS IN LITERATURE

The next Modern Trends will meet on Thursday, February 25th at 7 PM. The book will be The Water
Dancer by Ta-Nehisi Coates.

The March meeting will be on ZOOM, Thursday, March 25th at 7 PM. The book will be The Genius of
Women:From Overlooked to Changing the World by Janice Kaplan. Please email Kristine Yeseta at sur-

fzena@earthlink.net for the link.
May 27t will be The Mountains Sing by Nguyen Phan Que Mai.

If you have any questions please call Georgine Sweeney at 562-631-6698.
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MEMORIES

The Wednesday, March 24th meeting of Memories will again be hosted by Gwen Woirhaye via ZOOM at
1:30 PM. Our suggested topic is Proud Moments. Even in the throes of a pandemic, we are searching for

positive thoughts.You may always write on a topic of your own choosing. We are looking for more mem-

bers to join our group of writers who write for pleasure, for family history, for catharsis and/or for clarify-
ing and organizing thoughts. Just email and I will put you on our list for ZOOM information. Hope to see
you on March 24.

Carole Restovich

Join us in discussing The Dutch House, by Ann Patchett, on Monday, March 22, at 10 AM. It has been
described as Ann Patchett’s most powerful novel to date: a richly moving story that explores the indelible
bond between two siblings, the house of their childhood, and a past that will not let them go. It’s the story
of a paradise lost, a tour de force that digs deeply into questions of inheritance, love and forgiveness, of
how we want to see ourselves and of who we really are. At the end of the Second World War, Cyril Conroy
combines luck and a single canny investment to begin an enormous real estate empire, propelling his fami-
ly from poverty to enormous wealth. His first order of business is to buy the Dutch House, a lavish estate
in the suburbs outside of Philadelphia. Meant as a surprise for his wife, the house sets in motion the undo-
ing of everyone he loves. The story is told by Cyril’s son Danny, as he and his older sister, the brilliantly
acerbic and self-assured Maeve, are exiled from the house where they grew up, by their stepmother. The
two wealthy siblings are thrown back into the poverty their parents had escaped from and find that all they
have to count on is one another. It is this unshakeable bond between them that both saves their lives and
thwarts their futures. Set over the course of five decades, The Dutch House is a dark fairy tale about two
smart people who cannot overcome their past. Despite every outward sign of success, Danny and Maeve
are only truly comfortable when they’re together. Throughout their lives they return to the well-worn story
of what they’ve lost with humor and rage. But when at last they’re forced to confront the people who left
them behind, the relationship between an indulged brother and his ever-protective sister is finally tested.
Janice Geiger will lead our discussion.

We will be meeting again via ZOOM, and the invitation will be sent a few days prior to March 22. If you
do not regularly get emails from me and want to join the discussion, please let me know and I can add you
to the list. Also, if you’re new to Zoom and want to have a practice session, I am very willing to do that.
I’m looking forward to seeing you!

Ann Topjon, Chair ~ 562-695-6185
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MARCH 2021
GREATER WHITTIER AREA BRANCH CALENDAR

Board Meeting March 2 (Tuesday) 7 PM ZOOM
Branch Meeting March 13 (Saturday) 11 AM ZOOM *
Mystery Mavens March 17 (Wednesday) 7 PM ZOOM
International Concerns March 18 (Thursday) 10 AM ZOOM
Morning Book March 22 (Monday) 10 AM ZOOM
Memories March 24 (Wednesday) 1:30 PM ZOOM
Modern Trends in Literature March 25 (Thursday) 7 PM ZOOM

CHECK WITH YOUR SECTION LEADERS FOR UPDATES AND ZOOM INVITATIONS

* Tune in at 10:30 AM, if you wish to chat with other members before the Branch meeting!

NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE OUT IN
LATE MARCH FOR APRIL 2021.

Please consult our style sheet and follow it when preparing your newsletter article. It will save
me a great deal of time and work. If you do not have a style sheet, please let me know and I will
send you one. Thank you for your cooperation and for sending in your articles by the 15th of the
month. All submissions must be in WORD documents as attachments to emails. Please
create the document within WORD itself rather than cutting and pasting into WORD.
Please DO NOT use TABS. Please, do not type the articles within the email itself. Please
give the article a descriptive name, not merely “newsletter article,” and use that name in
the subject line of the email.

Please send articles by email on or before the 15t of every month, August through May to patri-
cia@fullerton.edu

Newsletter Editor — Patricia Cuocco
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Greater Whittier Area -

American Association of University Women
PO Box 5333

Whittier, CA 90607- 5333
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